Department of Aging and Disability Services (ADS)

Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB)

Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors

Minutes of the February 20, 2024

Committee Members Present: Chairman Mr. Keith Haley; Vice Chairman Mr. Rich Braccia; Mr. David Pelaggi; Mr. Angel Torres; Ms. Brandy Altergott; Ms. Shelly McDermott; Mr. Karan Punjabi; 

Agency Staff Present: Mr. Tyrell Sampson, Program Supervisor; Ms. Carol Jenkins, Director; Ms. Lisa Drew
Mr. Tyrell Sampson called the meeting to order at 3:05 pm. A roll call of the members in attendance was made.

This special meeting of the Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors was called to discuss first right refusal.

First Right of Refusal 

Mr. Sampson stated we have the first right of refusal for opportunities at the Silver Sands Beach Concession in Milford, Sherwood Island in Westport, and Cove Island Park, Cummings, and Cove municipal. However, the common challenge for these locations is that there is no prepared individual to take advantage of the opportunities presented for the start of the 2024 season. We faced high financial merchandise costs and labor shortages. 
Silver Sands Beach Concession (Milford) State-owned

The Committee discussed that this opportunity was last minute, and they have asked for timely notifications.

 location, and during this particular time, we didn't have an operator prepared or in place in the vicinity of this opportunity.

The motion was made by David Pelaggi to waive this location due to the lack of an operator, and the motion was seconded by Brandy Altergott. 

Vote: Yes – 8, No – 0, Abstained – 0

Sherwood Island (Westport) State-owned

Mr. Sampson noted that the volume that supported that concession stand was not favorable, and we would not have an operator for this location for season 2024.

Brandy Altergott motion to waive this location was seconded by David Pelaggi.

Vote: Yes – 8, No – 0, Abstained – 0

Cove Island Park, Cummings, and Cove municipal - Stamford
The Committee discussed the three locations.
Mr. Sampson stated we currently lack a suitable candidate in the area who could be ready for this opportunity. 
Mr. Sampson provided information on these sites. He stated that although these locations are impressive, there were some drawbacks because Stamford requires parking badges, which may limit access for those who do not have passes.  This will limit the traffic and impact the sales. Also, an operator not from the area will incur a parking fee. 
Mr. Sampson also added that Cummings and Cove West Beach, specifically, have previously offered food trucks as food offerings in prior seasons. However, the business generated by food trucks hasn’t been sufficient to resume a full-fledged concession opportunity. While attractive, Cove Island Park’s concession was partially open last season due to minimal business during the on-season.
Chairman Mr. Keith Haley also expressed concern about the limited availability of operators in this particular area.

A motion was made to waive the Cove Island Park and Cummings and Cove Park by David Pelaggi and seconded by Ms. Shelly McDermott.
Vote: Yes – 8, No – 0, Abstained – 0

No further discussions

Adjournment made by Ms. Shelly McDermott to adjourn and seconded by David Pelaggi.

The meeting adjourned at 3:24 pm.
